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Carole Shone Stein-Allison ’57            Salem
Bill & Marsha Hart Vaughan ’57         Salem
Joe '57 &
Joan Fester '56 Bryan    North Olmsted, OH
Joyce Leibhart Rhodes ’57       Canfield, OH
Kenneth Beall ’58                   Fort Myers, FL
Jeff &
Judy DeCrow Roberts ’59            Powell, OH
David & Linda Davis ’59 Irwin             Salem
Tony ’60 &
Charlene Keller ’62 Petrucci               Salem
Leo J. Taugher II ’63                             Salem
Art Schuster ’64                                   Salem
Richard &
Gayle Detwiler Juliano ’65        Canfield, OH
George &
Linda Burns ’65 Henshaw         Hudson, OH
Gary L. Cosgrove ’66                            Salem
Tony ’84 & Janell Ferguson ’83  Petrucci

Downington, PA
Lindy Hutton ’88                                      Salem
David &
Tonya Beall Petrucci ’88       New Albany, OH
Richard Edling ’65
Leo J. Taugher II ’63                             Salem
Richard L. "Knobby" Greene ’44
Paul J. Horning ’44                        Warren, OH
Robert "Bob" Shone ’59
Carole Shone Stein-Allison ’57            Salem
Robert "Bob" Whitman ’66
Ron Hoffman ’66                        Stayton, OR
Randy Martz ’66                        Ostrander, OH
Robert C. "Bob" Jaeger ’41
Edward &
Carol Jaeger Fisher '43            Vermilion, OH
Bernece J. Pickens                     Grafton, OH
Robert Cain ’28
Daniel R. Cain ’68                         Dublin, OH
Robert Dressel ’47
Joyce Cosgrove Ehrhart ’53    Camarillo, CA
Robert Elton Sell ’43
Judy DeJane Sell ’51                            Salem
Joe ’63 & Maureen Thomas ’65 Null

Salem
Ruth Dales Englert ’46
Becky Englert Dennis ’70              Logan, OH
Ruth Votaw Zimmerman ’48
Leta Fae Votaw Wright ’47      Mansfield, OH
Sally Campbell Reinartz ’45
Gene & Ann Ginsberg             Allentown, PA
Seth & Kathi Katzman             Allentown, PA
Richard & Polly Wharton             Tucson, AZ
Charles &
Mary Ann Fonzone                   Allentown, PA
John Reinartz                                 Tucson, AZ

Alan & Enid Tope                      Allentown, PA
David & Laurie Eisenberg       Allentown, PA
Clifford & Dorothea Davis   Greensboro, NC
Ron & Judy Heiligenstein             Tucson, AZ
Jay & Evelyn Lipschutz            Allentown, PA
James W. Gibbs ’45                              Salem
Pat Keener Butler ’45                          Salem
Robert E. Campbell MD ’49    Haverford, PA
Stephen Reiter ’62
Beverly Costa Bowman ’61

Boardman, OH
Steve Brantingham ’66
Tim Ewing ’66                                 Canton, OH
Susan Ware Wooding ’77
Barbara Boeckling                                Salem
Charles ’43 & Margaret Gibbs             Salem
Tom & Edith Mercer
Verrick &
Patricia Ross ’56 French  Chevy Chase, MD

Verna Lippiatt Stevens ’38
Donna Lippiatt Butch ’46                     Salem
Paul &
Sandra Stevens Herman ’60     Kenton, OH
Vincent Bober ’39
SHS Class of 1939                               Salem
Virginia Warner Mounts ’40
Virginia Ladd Paxson ’39  Summerfield, FL
Walter C. Papesch DDS ’34
Michael ’51 &
Nancy Heindenreich ’55 Stumperth  Salem
Robert &
Gretchen Bodendorfer '53 McCormick

Cincinnati, OH
Wayne T. Darling ’50
Joe ’63 &
Margaret Thomas ’65 Null                   Salem
Willard B. Edgerton ’28
Donald &
Mary Ann Edgerton                  Boardman, OH

U.S. Navy Captain Tim Harrington ’84
became the commanding officer of the Naval
Sea Logistics Center in 2010. The center in
Mechancisburg, PA, provides integrated logis-
tics, engineering, information technology
expertise, and other services to support all
facets of the Navy’s worldwide operations.
His previous assignments have included serv-
ing on the personal staff of the chairman of
the Joint Chiefs of Staff. He and his wife
Laura Newton Harrington  ’87 have two chil-
dren. 

The concrete engravings Rick Lobdell ’92
created for the renovation of the Nashville
Dinner Theatre are featured in the February-
March 2011 issue of Concrete Decor.

How to Catch a Falling Knife, a book of
poetry by Daniel Johnson ’91, has been  pub-
lished by Alice James Books. The poems offer
a “mournful but wry homage to a childhood in
the Rust Belt.” Johnson is the founding direc-
tor of 826 Boston and teaches writing in
public schools, hospitals, and prisons. He, his
wife, and baby daughter reside in Roslindale,
MA.

Three pieces of sculpture by Larry A. Davis
’69 were included in the McDonough
Museum of Art’s 20th anniversary Reunion
exhibition in February. Davis, who is a senior
show producer for the Walt Disney Company
in California, was one of 60 Youngstown State
University alumni selected by the Art

Department faculty to participate in the
show.

Mary Dunlap Patterson ’53 was the 2011
Citizen of Honor at the Salem Historical
Society and Museum’s 41st Founders’ Day
Celebration in May. A medical technologist,
Patterson has been a leader in the Business
and Professional Women at the  local, state,
and national levels. She and her husband,
John, reside in Salem. They are the parents of
Dr. Yvonne Patterson-Kollman ’75 and John
Patterson ’77.

Joe Hajcak ’54 recounted in a January 31,
2011, Akron Beacon Journal story his experi-
ence piloting the Goodyear blimp toward the
Orange Bowl in 1976 for the filming of the
thriller Black Sunday . Hajcak logged 11,000
hours in the air as a blimp pilot. Hajcak, of
Pensacola, FL, also did the stunt flying for
Hardly Working. In that 1980 comedy Jerry
Lewis plays a mailman who tries to deliver a
package to Hajcak and takes the blimp for a
spin.

In The Innovator’s Sourcebook Dan
Roberts ’02 advises would-be entrepreneurs
about the process of generating compelling
business ideas. He has worked for several
start-up companies and is currently develop-
ing an e-book platform while pursuing his
masters degree at the Illinois Institute of
Technology. He and his wife, Ali Gano Roberts
’03, reside in Chicago.

Alumni in the news
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King places at state

Photo  courtesy of The Salem News  

Micheal King ’11 took fourth in shotput competition at
the Division II State Track Meet on June 3. King placed
in the finals by throwing the shotput 55 feet, 0.5
inches. 

Contributions
Todd Olson ’81                             Canfield, OH
Beckie Young Stone ’80                     Salem
Pauline French Fund, LCF                   Salem
Barbara Liebhart Dailey  ’68

Columbiana, OH
Virginia Nicholas Burson ’44         Hilliard, OH
Kevin ’74 & Linda Bush        Sharpsburg, GA
Robin Oberle ’92                           Findlay, OH
Lisa Buchanan ’86                       San Jose, CA
Scot M. Darling ’80                        Salem
Jim Lantz ’66                              Salem
Lorie Roth ’69                             Salem
Judy Smith ’71                            Rutherford, NJ
Charles Fox Fund                           Salem
Harry & Bessie Young Fund                  Salem
Estate of Mary A. Capel                    Salem
Danny Ferrier ’57                          Salem
SHS Class of 2011                          Salem
SHS Class of 1951                          Salem
SHS Class of 1946                          Salem
Max M. & Marjorie S. Fisher Foundation

Southfield, MI
Tom Darling '80                            Salem

Class reunion donations
Class of 2011                                                                                                $500
Class of 1941                                                                                             $2,200

Twenty-five members of the class and their guests celebrated their 70-year reunion in fine
style with a dinner on Friday, May 27 at the Salem Golf Club. Eleven classmates gathered
again the next night to attend the 130th Annual SHSAA Banquet and Reunion. The following
classmates contributed to their $2,200 gift to the SHSAA. Martha Clark, Beverly, MA; ; Irene
Wilson, Green Valley, AZ; Lester Marshall, Chandler, AZ; Charles Lantz, Lenior City, TN; Vivian
Foltz Engelbrecht ; Rocky Hill, NJ; William Fineran; Mesa, AZ; Betty Callahan, Peninsula, Ohio;
Rolin Herron, Atlanta, GA; Alice Oana, Johns Creek, GA; Dorothy Phillips, Webster, FL; Jane
Eckert, Columbiana, OH; and from Salem: Louis Raymond, Ethel Hill Filler, Virginia Yuhaniak,
Mary J. Andres, Carl L. Smith, Robert Schuck.

Class of 1946                                                                                             $2,875
The Class of 1946 gathered at the Salem Golf Club for a very special 65-year reunion on May

27, 2011.  At the dinner the class members honored their long-time secretary and class
coordinator, Jacquie Orr Nedelka, who has faithfully recorded every major event affecting
every person in the class and shared this information with classmates. Much of the material
that Jacquie has collected was organized into the Class of 1946 Journal of Life to 2011 by
Daniel E. Smith and presented to the alumni association for its archives.

The class also donated $2,875 to SHSAA. The following class members contributed:
Robert Musser, Christainsted, VI; George A. Mitchell, Poland, OH; Walter Ibele, Canfield, OH;
Barbara Sanders Andres, Green Valley, AZ; William Ward, MD, Bryan, TX; Perry Hillard, Sun
Lakes, AZ; Col. John Plegge, Radcliff, KY; Juanita Shasteen Bush, Bartow, FL; Robert Oana,
Kewadin, MI; Lowell Myers, Streetsboro, OH; Richard Kelley, Garden Grove, CA; Beatrice
Taylor Terrell, Warren, OH; Gertrude Wilms Morrell, Aikens, SC; Velma O’Neal Waechter, St.
Petersburg, FL; Alice Tolp Snyder, Girard, OH; Mary Cathie Scullion Luli, Broadview Hts, OH;
John Mulford, Knoxsville, TN; Donald Chappell, Lisbon, OH; Mary Lou Vincent Duncan, San
Antonio, TX; Esther Jean Mayhew Lackey, Guysville, OH; Irene Kupka Arnold, Wadsworth, OH;
Marge Willis Kanton, Las Vegas, NV; Shirley Leprich Peterson, Canfield, OH; and from Salem:
Don Heim, Jackie Troll, Jim Harp, John and Pat Loutzenhiser Stoita, Dean Gordon, Fred
Koenreich, Mildred Alek Burger, Bernice Cunningham Greenisen, Donna Lippiatt Butch,
Josephine Marino Saunders, Olga Equizi Dimko, Donna Youtz Walzer, Francie Sechler Tuel,
Louie Juliano, Ben Bruderly, Ruth Mayhew Cramer; Marian Martin Cody; Marian (Duane)
Yeagley, Jacquie Orr Nedelka, Sara Serbanta Shasteen, Dan Smith, Patty Bloor Miles.

Class of 1951                                                                                              $2,151
The members  of the Class of 1951 celebrated the 60th anniversary of their graduation on

May 27 with a reunion dinner at the Salem Golf Club.  Sixty-one class members and their
guests attended from California, Florida, Georgia, Illinois, Maryland, Michigan and
Pennsylvania, as well as Ohio. Their grade school and other pictures were displayed and
many memories were shared. They gathered for breakfast the next morning at the Skyline
Diner. Several class members also attended the 130th annual Alumni Banquet, where they
presented a symbolic check for $1,951 gift to the SHSAA Scholarship Fund.

The following classmates contributed to the gift: Barbara Ross Earnhardt, Gerton, NC;
William Vogelhuber, Columbus, OH; Wilma Firestone Lanney, Hanoverton, OH; Barbara
Martin Ratten, Columbus, OH; Catherine Everett Francis, Coeur D’Alene, ID; Donald Coffee,
Hudson, OH; Donna Stoffer, Delray Beach, FL; Norma Alexander Jackson, Chicago, IL;
Thomas Trebilcock,  Pittsburgh, PA; Robert Theiss, North Ridgeville, Ohio; Richard
Brautigam, Decatur, IL; Selma Riddle Davis, Alliance, OH; William Baker, Winter Haven, Fl;
Jack Hochadel, Balboa Island, CA; Janet Lehman Keenan, Columbus, OH; Jay England,
Norristown, PA; Elizabeth Fultz Ward, Marysville, OH; Marilyn Kerr Johnson, Steubenville,
Ohio; Mary Taflan  Bumbu, Newton Falls, OH, Joyce Vaughan Constant, Berlin, MD; Kathryn
Umbach  Trebilcock, Pittsburgh, PA; Lee Leprich, Grand Rapids, MI; Lloyd  Hardgrove, Marion,
OH; Paul Colananni, Medway, MA: and from Salem: Charles Schmid, Judy DeJane Sell, Lee
Cranmer, Jean Wachsmith Dean, Jack Leipper, Gary Greenisen, Geraldine VanHovel Sullivan,
James Miller, Edward Butcher, Mary Hollinger Lepping, Terry Rufer, Robert Zimmerman,
Delores McElroy Gesaman.


